

THE BARKER

Lincoln Snowhounds Snowmobile Club Newsletter

UPCOMING EVENTS

Wednesday, October 26th Sno-Cross Committee Meeting

6 pm at Fastco Corporation West Broadway

Wednesday, November 2nd Shriners' Dinner

Contact Joni Smith for details as she will need volunteers to cook turkeys and make pies. Call 794-2104 if you can help.

Thursday, November 3rd Regular Club Meeting

6:30 pm at Clubhouse Experimental date and time to see if more club members will be able to attend. Dessert & Coffee on the menu.

Saturday, November 19th 6th Annual Holiday Craft Fair

Featuring lots of Talented Crafters
9 am - 2 pm
Admission: \$1.00
Kitchen will be Open
All proceeds go to the Scholarship
Fund.



Happy Thanksgiving

Rocky Brook Bridge Project

Many <u>thanks</u> goes out to the volunteer crew from both the Lincoln Snowhounds and the Penobscot Off-Road Riders Clubs for the repair work done on the Rocky Brook Bridge. Sides & Railings will be added on Sunday, Oct 16th. Next on the agenda is the bridge at the Fish Pond with work beginning on Sunday, Oct 23rd. Meet at the clubhouse at 8 am to gather tools & materials or later at the bridge site.

Landowners Appreciation Dinner

Another big *thank you* goes out to the group of club members that organized and prepared the meal for the Landowners Appreciation Dinner. The clubhouse was beautifully decorated and the meal was fabulous as always.

Shriners Dinner

Once again the Lincoln Snowhounds will be hosting the November Shriners' Dinner. This is a great fundraising event for the club but does require a lot of volunteers to make it a successful evening. Joni Smith is asking for your help with the preparation of the traditional Thanksgiving Dinner scheduled to take place on Wednesday, November 2nd. She is looking for at least 5-6 volunteers to cook turkeys and another 5-6 to make pies for dessert. Final preparation cooks, servers & dishwashers will also be needed that evening for the buffet style setting. Please contact Joni at 794-2104 or 290-0094 if you are able to help with this event.

Sno-Cross Committee Meeting

The first meeting to start the planning of the 12th annual Sno-Cross Races will take place on Wednesday, Oct 26th at FASTCO Corp. located on West Broadway at 6 pm. We need many volunteers to organize the various areas as: racer registration, sled tech, race staging, track workers, trophies, parking, the kitchen, etc. Please plan to attend this meeting to get this largest club fundraiser off to a successful start.

CLUB OFFICERS

Rob Thornton - President Rusty Stanley - V. President Burt Weed - Treasurer Beth Martin - Secretary

TRAIL MASTERS

Paul Bolstridge
Calvin Brown
Brent Lindquest
Bill Lucas
Kevin Steward - grants
and reimbursement paperwork

CLUB DIRECTORS

Doug Ludden Cliff Barker Scott Smith Steve Zagorianakos Alan Smith

MSA DIRECTORS

Paul Bolstridge Brent Lindquist

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRS

Joni Smith - Business 794-2104 joni@fastco-corp.com

Kelly Steward - Family 794-1037 kjsx3@myfairpoint.net

BARKER EDITOR

Kelly Steward 794-1037 kjsx3@myfairpoint.net

SNO-CROSS COMMITTEE

Alan Smith - chairperson 794-3030 alan@fastco-corp.com

KITCHEN COORDINATORS

Kevin and Kelly Steward 794-1037 kjsx3@myfairpoint.net



The 6th Annual Holiday Craft Fair is scheduled to take place on Saturday, November 19th from 9 am til 2 pm at the clubhouse. This event always features many talented local crafters and it is a great place to start your Christmas shopping. The kitchen will also be open offering a delicious lunch menu. Admission to the fair is only \$1.00 with all proceeds to benefit the Lincoln Snowhounds Scholarship Fund. If you are interested in reserving a table to showcase and sell you crafts, please call Joni Smith at 794-2104 or 290-0094. Table rentals are only \$15 each.

Membership Dues

Membership renewal cards or forms were mailed out with your October Barker. If you did not receive your renewal paperwork, please email Kelly Steward at kjsx3@myfairpoint.net or call 794-1037 and leave a message. A new form will be sent out in the mail to you. Membership forms will also be placed on the Lincoln Town Website as well as on the Lincoln Snowhounds Facebook page in the near future. Family membership remains the same at \$25 per family (or only \$13 per family if you are already a member of the MSA through another snowmobile club). Business membership dues remain the same at \$35 per business. Your membership dues go towards maintaining the clubhouse year round as well as keeping our grooming equipment in top working order.

Next Club Meeting

The next club meeting will take place on Thursday, November 3rd at 6:30 pm at the clubhouse. We realize that it is hard to attend a Sunday afternoon / evening meeting when weekends may be the only time that you have to take care of household projects. By changing this meeting to a Thursday night, we are hoping that more members will be able to attend and share in the ideas and decision making process for the future of this club. Dessert & Coffee will be provided. Hope to see more family and business members in attendance.





